
September 4th  - Labor Day - No School
September 15th - Grandparents Day Celebration - 1:15pm
September 18th - Professional Development Day - No School
September 27th - Prairie Waters Field Trip - Grades 6 & 7
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Families of St. John’s Academy,
 
With great joy and enthusiasm we welcome the students and families of the Academy 
to the 2023-24 school year! The start of a new year is a significant event for students, 
their families, and teachers alike. It marks the next chapter in a child’s life and is the 
beginning of the next phase of the process of shaping a child’s future.
 
This year, St. John’s Academy celebrates the 133rd year of school offering a Catholic, 
Christ-Centered education. Throughout the school’s history, the Academy has taken great pride in the
opportunity and responsibility that lays with the school’s faculty and staff. Each year, and to a great extent, each
day, we as educators are provided an opportunity to make a difference in the life of our students. Recently, I
stumbled across a quote from Archbishop Charles Chaput, who eloquently stated the fact that “each child is a
universe of possibilities”. This understanding is one that is shared by the teachers at St. John’s Academy and is
viewed as our great blessing to be trusted to partner with our families to bring those possibilities to life.
 
The enrollment of a child into a Catholic school is an investment in that child’s future. This investment, made by
your family, is one that we at St. John’s Academy take seriously. As our mission statement state’s, we are
committed to providing “academic excellence in a Catholic school environment to inspire lives reflective of the
Gospel”. To the staff of St. John’s Academy this is not an after thought but rather the fuel that inspires our work.
We are here to serve our families and to improve the world around us by preparing our students to thrive
academically while growing in faith and virtue. It is our goal to not only prepare our students to become
successful business men and women but also to help them grow in their ability to see the world through a
Christian lens, to assist them in living out their lives in alignment with the God’s will.
 
In today’s world, it takes a team to operate a successful Catholic school. We are incredibly blessed to have gifted
and committed faculty members who value their work over the size of their paychecks. Furthermore, we are
blessed to have supportive families, benefactors, sponsors, and volunteers who make the academic opportunities
at St. John’s Academy possible. 
 
As we begin the 2023-24 school year, I would like to express my deep appreciation for the continued efforts and
support of St. John’s Academy. This school is truly a remarkable place thanks to the efforts of those before us and
those who continue to work for the betterment of the Academy today. It is a great privilege to work at St. John’s
Academy, to be able to witness these contributions. It is inspiring to see the love of Christ in our community and
the commitment to spreading that love onto His children still exists today.
 
In alignment with Archbishop Chaput’s statement, this school year possesses a vast amount of opportunity for
our children. Each success, struggle, and setback is a gift from God to help them develop their talents and
abilities and furthermore to help them grow in love and virtue.
 
On behalf of our Pastor, Fr. Chad Wilhelm, the staff of St. James Basilica and St. John’s Academy we welcome our
families to our school family and encourage you to fully participate in the academic and community
opportunities that will be offered this school year. The Academy exists for the purpose of providing for children
and sharing the love of Christ. An exciting adventure lays in front of us as we work together to shape our world
for the better by partnering together to provide the children of St. John’s Academy an education rooted in Jesus
Christ! May God abundantly bless our students, families, and staff this school year!
 
In Christ,

Jeff Trumbauer
Principal – St. John’s Academy

From The Principal's Desk



Dear Kids' K School Families,

Play is one of the most important
things you can do with your child.
In fact, it’s the most important
way in which young children
learn and develop! In Kids’ K,
students are encouraged to
participate in a range of play-
based learning opportunities.
Whilst developing their
understanding of the world
around them, play helps them to
communicate, share, and work as
a team. Whether its in large group,
small group, or pairs, our students
gain valuable skills from
interacting with their peers.
Critical skills such as problem
solving are practiced continually
during active play. There are
many reasons to spend time
playing with your child. Beyond
just bringing you closer (making
them feel loved and valued,
happy, and safe), play builds
confidence and is essential to
development because it
contributes to the cognitive,
physical, social, and emotional
well-being of young children. Play
lets us practice and hone the vast
array of school-readiness skills
we’re working on in Kids’
Kingdom every day!

Much love to you all, 
Mrs. Mahoney

Mrs. Mahoney's Kids' Kingdom



In September we are going to focus on
learning about colors and our families. With
families as a focus, I encourage each child to
bring a family picture so we can make a class
family book with all our families in it. It is so
exciting to read a book and see your family in
it. Our other focus is colors. Colors are so fun!
Colors are everywhere, they are all over our
school, home & the grocery store! At home,
take some time and talk about colors that you
might see & even start a simple game of eye
spy with your kids!

Mrs. Gange

Mrs. Gange's Kids' KingdomMrs. Gange's Kids' Kingdom



Community of Saints
spotlight

Find SJA Online! 

www . s t johnsacademynd .org
stjohnsacademy
@sjacademy1890



Pre-K is off to a great start this year! 
We have been having so much fun getting
into the school routine and getting to know
our new friends. Some of our favorite
activities are playing outside, exploring our
classroom, going to PE, Library, and Music,
and reading stories together! 
We look forward to a fun, busy year together
in pre-kindergarten!

Mrs. Neville's Pre-K



Support Our  Community of Saints

For more information on our Community of Saints program, visit: 
www.stjohnsacademynd.org



Kindergarten
The month of August has the teachers getting the classroom ready for our kindergarten
students. The first day of school is an exciting time for all. The students can’t wait to sit at their
desk and use all their new school supplies. The teachers can’t wait to share their knowledge
and watch their students learn. The beginning of the year focuses on getting to know everyone
in our classroom. We also spend time learning the routines and expectations. Some favorite
activities have been bingo, recess, library, PE, playtime, and watercolors. It is going to be a
great year in kindergarten! 



Library

Thank you to all those that helped make the new library a reality! It has been fun sharing the
new space with the students and staff as we begin this school year. As many of you know, the
library underwent a remodel over the summer to expand the SJA Library. Stop into our
October Book Fair during Parent Teacher Conference to take a peek!  



First Grade
We are off to a fantastic start in first grade! We are settling into a routine and beginning to
learn new expectations. We are excited to have a good year learning all kinds of things such as
adding and subtracting, reading and spelling new words, all about our community, plants and
animals, and of course the most important – all about Christ. We will try and ‘do small things
with great love’ every day!



The 2nd grade classes are excited for this new
school year! We have already started learning
about many new things! In religion we are
learning about God’s gift of creation. In math, we
are answering the question “what does it mean to
do math?” In science, we are exploring Earth’s
landscape and in social studies we are
understanding ways to be a good citizen within
our community. Some of our favorite daily
activities include visiting the chapel, participating
in Go Noodle activities, and of course recess!! We
are looking forward to building our relationship
with God and one another! 

Second Grade



Third Grade

Identifying what MINDSET we want... which is GROWTH. We will keep growing this year.

Having conversations about our love for Jesus.

Practicing our 'Particular Examine' at the end of the day and how we can grow closer to Christ.

Recognizing we are imperfectly perfect.

Encouraging and building one another up!

Third Grade Update:

What have we accomplished so far?

Whew...more to come!



It has been a busy beginning of the school year in 4th grade. We have been busy learning new
routines, especially the teacher! We dove right into our 4th grade curriculum, but we also found
time for some different activities. The biggest hit was a "reader's theater" featuring two
different silly plays based on popular fairy tales. The students really enjoyed learning the parts
and acting out the plays for each other. There were many laughs and smiles on their faces.  

Fourth Grade



Fifth Grade
We are off to a great start this year! 

The kids are excited to be back and grow both in knowledge and in their faith. We will be
learning about how to be Superheroes in the world which leads us to be “Saints-in-the-
making!” We’ve already discussed many ways that we can achieve these goals so watch for us as
we show all the wonderful things we can do. We have already completed one service project as
we sent notes/treats to the UJ Football team before their first game. We will be celebrating our
Baptism dates throughout the year, and will learn about walking/running with Christ
throughout our life’s journey. Plus, we are reviewing all of our subjects as we get back into the
swing of things. 

         

We look forward to all that God has in store for us this year!



Middle School
We are excited to welcome 22 sixth graders to the Middle School! After the summer, we
have marveled in the changes that occurred in three short months in our seventh and
eighth graders. Did some of our parents feed their children Miracle Grow? 🙂

Each day all of us in the Middle School are blessed to begin our day in the St. Joseph Chapel,
lifting up our day to God with the Morning Offering, praying a decade of the Rosary, and
sharing prayer intentions. It's beautiful to see our young adults willing to make themselves
vulnerable as their share their prayer intentions.

Getting back to Miracle Grow, our sixth graders embarked on an art project that involved
tracing their hands and feet. This resulted in many students marveling at the size of their
hands, but especially their feet. For some, it was a struggle to fit these tracings on the 11" x
17" paper provided. Needless to say, this resulted in a lot of laughter. As teachers of 11 to 14-
year-olds, one of the many things we love about this age group is their sense of humor.
They are willing to be goofy with us and laugh at Mrs. Higgins's lame math jokes.












